TAMWORTH PLANNING BOARD

Minutes

May 26, 2021

6:00 P.M. via Zoom
1). Call Meeting to Order: The meeting was called to order at 6:10 pm by Sheldon Perry. Present are: Sheldon Perry, Andy Fisher, Ian Haskell (6:11 pm), Randall Dearborn, Pat Farley, Melanie Streeter – Selectmen's Representative, Melissa Donaldson-Recording Secretary

 Nominations for the replacement of the final year of Nicole Mayer-Whiteside’s term. Andy 
nominated Kathi Padgett to fill the remainder of Nicole's term. Randall seconded.
Andy Fisher – yes

Randall Dearborn – yes

Melanie Streeter – yes

Pat Farley – yes

Ian Haskell – yes
Election of Officers and Committee Assignments – Andy nominated Sheldon as Chair of this 
board, Randall seconded. 

Andy nominated Kathi Padgett as Vice Chair, Randall seconded.

Sheldon nominated Randall Dearborn as Treasurer, Pat seconded.

Sheldon nominated Andy Fisher as Secretary, Randall seconded.

Pat Farley – yes

Melanie Streeter – yes

In Haskell – yes

Randall Dearborn – yes

Andy Fisher - yes
A motion to continue with committee 
members as we have had since March was made by Pat, seconded by Andy. Sheldon reviewed the assignments for Ian's benefit. Ian is interested in EDC and Conservation Commission, and expressed his willingness to be involved in whatever he is needed for. 
2). Approval of Minutes:

• 4/28/21 Meeting -  Sheldon commented – Aaron Ricker was absent from the 
meeting. Andy made a motion to approve as amended, Randall seconded. 
Andy Fisher – yes

Randall Dearborn – yes

Ian Haskell – abstain

Melanie Streeter – abstain

Pat Farley – yes 
3). Officer and Committee Reports:

• Treasurer’s Report – Randall – nothing to report

• Secretary’s Report – Andy – tonight there is a continuation for the Nelson subdivision. The Berriers have requested to be on the agenda for discussion as well. 

Sheldon welcomed Ian and Melanie, and thanked Betsy Loughran for her service as an alternate to the Board.
• Rep to Economic Development Commission – Pat – The EDC met and they spoke about what will be done to help businesses in general. There is potential of holding a Business After Hours every other month. They also spoke about forums that they may be holding. They are also working with the Age Friendly group again. There was discussion of having two or three benches in town. 
• Lakes Regional Planning Commission – Pat – They are focusing on Broadband as well as Hazardous Waste.

• Selectmen’s Rep – Melanie – the Town Office will be opening the first week of June.  Meetings will be possible. The Selectmen put in an application for a grant from the Tamworth Foundation, which includes picnic tables, etc. at Remick Park. The State has something in place about Zoom meetings until July of 2022. Hybrid meetings could be an option.
• Rep to Conservation Commission – Randall reported that the Alt Consolidation was a topic of conversation at their meeting, as well as Lunt Ledge Area that is being considered for conservation. It is the former Kaiser property. Nelson will contact Sheldon about Groundwater Protection.

• CIP –Sheldon -  June 29 is the next meeting. The CIP is in progress.

• Education – Sheldon – nothing to report.

4). Public Hearings

• Continuation of Nelson Subdivision Application – 425 White Mountain Highway – Tax Map 217/Lot 21 – Continued from 3/24/21

Wes Smith is not present at this time. There was a 5/21 deadline for information that has passed. Wes has requested a continuation to the June 23 meeting, 6:15 pm. This was Sheldon's motion, seconded by Pat. 
Andy Fisher – yes

Randall Dearborn – yes

Ian Haskell – yes

Melanie Streeter – yes

Pat Farley – yes 
5). Old/ New Business

• Status of the amendment to Chapter 7, Economic Development, of the Master Plan. This is ready, for June 9 work session. This needs to be posted on the Town web site, with hard copies at the Town Office, also place a notice in the newspaper and post in town. Pat will send the final version to Sheldon. Andy recommends that it be done as a Zoom meeting. 

• CIP expenses by the Planning Board ($5K or greater, 2022 to 2027) – The Building Analysis ($20,000) is in there. The Town has approved $50K for tax map revisions. Andy spoke in support of the GIS tax mapping. The Buildout Analysis is currently in 2022, but Sheldon would like to move that to 2023. Andy made a motion to adjust the Buildout Analysis to follow the updated tax maps, for the year 2023. Pat seconded. 
Pat Farley – yes

Ian Haskell – yes

Randall Dearborn – yes

Andy Fisher – yes

Melanie Streeter – yes

• Planning Board consideration/recommendation of the Berrier request to the Board of Selectmen. Amy Berrier and Wyatt Berrier are present on Zoom. Amy gave a brief overview of this issue. The State is concerned about emergency access and municipal liability. Chief Colcord and Asst. Chief Bowles have inspected the driveway and indicate that it is acceptable. The deed of the easement of the school property states that the Berriers are responsible for maintenance. They could file a letter at the Registry that indicates they are accepting responsibility for the maintenance as well as the liability. Sheldon feels this is a legal issue. Andy mentioned that the Selectboard can waive the RSA. The frontage waiver with the Planning Board Subdivision Regulations will be submitted for the next meeting. Amy Berrier asked Melanie if it would be helpful if they presented a document that releases the town from liability and maintenance. Sheldon asked if this would release the Planning Board from a recommendation. Sheldon polled the Board to see who was comfortable making a recommendation to the Selectboard. Two members are supportive. Pat made a motion that the Planning Board has accepted the responsibility of explaining the meaning of the RSA, and that the criteria in the RSA has been met. Pat re-motioned that the Planning Board has accomplished what has been asked by explaining in detail that the RSA and the rules therein have been met by the Berriers regarding liability and maintenance. Andy seconded.  
Andy Fisher – no

Randall Dearborn – yes

Pat Farley – yes

Melanie Streeter – yes

Ian Haskell – yes
• Planning board priorities for 2021. Sheldon mentioned the following topics: Groundwater Protection, regulations for the subdivision of land, the process by which we post our notices (and updating advertising fees), driveways accessing multiple units, affordable and workforce housing via frontage regulation adjustments, access to back lots through a right of way. Should there be a subcommittee to review the Subdivision Regulations? Randall spoke about the Groundwater Protection, and David Little's interest in being involved in the process, as well as Ned Beecher's interest in this. Pat asked the Board to be supportive of broadband efforts. 

In a nutshell, the groundwater, subdivision regulations, and broadband are the three main priorities. Sheldon feels that we should collaborate with the Conservation Commission that would include 2 planning board members and two members of the Conservation Commission to form a subcommittee. Likewise, there could be a subcommittee of three Planning Board members to work on the subdivision regulations. Randall and Sheldon will work on the Groundwater Committee. For the Subdivision Regulation Committee: Andy, Ian and Kathi (advisory position for editing, on an as needed basis) will be the members. Sheldon will contact Nelson to let him know that we have two members who are willing to sit on the Groundwater subcommittee and allow them to decide how to format and meet. 

• Format of future PB meetings: Zoom, In-person or Hybrid?  - Andy recommends holding the next meeting via Zoom. This question will be resolved by the end of next week. Sheldon would like to strive for a hybrid meeting. 

6). Action Items

• June Work Session – a Public Hearing will be held on June 9. 
7.) Adjournment – Randall made a motion to adjourn at 7:47 pm, Pat seconded. The meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Melissa Donaldson

Recording Secretary 
